


I think Tucker Ward should be called Moorleigh, as it is in Models 2 and 3. It would be confusing for 
residents who are currently in Tucker Ward and then find themselves in Elster Creek or Coatesville Wards, 
and the ward only extends for half the length of Tucker Road, which would lead to more confusion.  

Model 2  
I don’t think the name Rosstown should be used for the ward as proposed. I understand that part of the 
Rosstown Rail trail runs through the ward, but calling it Rosstown would be confusing as the heart of what 
used to be Rosstown is Carnegie, which is outside the proposed ward. The former Rosstown Sugar Refinery 
was near the corner of Neerim and Koornang Roads, also outside the proposed ward. It would also confuse 
residents who currently live in Rosstown Ward, but won’t, and those who don’t currently live in Rosstown 
Ward, but will. I suggest the name, Bambra Ward.  

I think Mallanbool Ward should be named Bailey Ward. Mallanbool Park is a small park in the corner of the 
proposed ward and across North Road from most of it. Bailey Reserve is far larger, very central, and is the 
site of GESAC.  

I think Wattle Grove Ward should be called Ormond Ward for the reasons given under Model 1. 

I don’t think Koornang Ward should have that name for the reasons given under Model 1. I suggest Grange 
Ward, as Grange Road runs through the middle of it, or Racecourse Ward, as it includes the racecourse, 
which is a site of state-wide significance, and will hopefully soon be the site of a very impressive public 
park, or Booran or Glen Huntly as set out under Model 1.  

Model 3  
I suggest Rosstown Ward be called Bambra Ward for the reasons given under Model 2. 

I suggest Wattle Grove Ward be called Ormond Ward for the reasons given under Models 1 and 2.  

I think Koornang Ward should be called Booran or Glen Huntly for the reasons given under Model 1, or 
Racecourse or Grange for the reasons given under Model 2.   

I think Wattle Waratah Ward should be called Bailey Ward. Waratah Street Reserve is a small park not 
many would know about, whereas Bailey Reserve is far larger, and is the site of GESAC.  

Thanks you for considering my submission. I do not wish to speak to it. 

Kind Regards,  

Jamie Hyams  

2 of 2




